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Wing Ding 43 
June 28 – July 2, 2022  Shreveport  

Louisiana Convention Center 

We will be planning a trip to Wing Ding 
43 as a Chapter B group. Contact Tom or 
Dave if you are interested in going with 
us to Shreveport 



Awards Coordinator 
Patty Rinehart (Stanley) 

423-437--0810 
stanleyrinehart@bellsouth.net 

Ride Planner 
Wally Maliskey 

Membership Enhancement  
Pattty Rinehart (Stanley) 

423-912-0848 
stanleyrinehart@bellsouth.net 

Sunshine 
Emily Lewis 

865-803-5668 
mawmawx3tce@gmail.com 

Web Master /Newsletter Editors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck  

Chapter B Staff  

Senior Chapter Directors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck  
423-494-9818 (Cell) 

Chapter Store 
Pat Talley  

423-494-1194 
talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Assistant Chapter Directors 
Stanley & Patty Rinehart 

423-912-0848 
stanleyrinehart@bellsouth.net 

 Your Senior Chapter B Directors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck 

Game Night Coordinator 
Linda Bridges (Mike) 

865-607-1353 
redsmycolor@live.com 

“Individual of the Year” 2021 
Mark Henze 

Treasurer 
Barbara Sowder (Bill) 

423-489-4387 
bbsowder@hotmail.com 

“Couple of the Year” 2022 
 

Jerry& Sonya Ridinger 

Technical Advisor 
Chris Harden (Julie) 

865-670-9010 
carworksofknoxville@yahoo.com 
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Social Coordinator 
Doretha Thompson (John) 

865-603-0372 
jrt26westover@att.net 

April is here and you know what April brings? The winter season comes 
along, and the Goldwing is put away due to cooler months, we don’t 

think much about riding. Suddenly, the time changes back to save some 
daylight and spring is in the air. You find out how many things you for-
got about and are now trying to get caught up. All the repair shops are 

booked up and the room you thought would be available is all booked 
up. Time has come to look over your calendar and get a few things 
marked down and do some planning to make sure you don’t forget 

something. Spring Fling is just around the corner and considering the 
effects of the pandemic on all aspects of our life sure makes it a strange 
time. I know Stanley and Mark have worked up what sounds like a fun 

Skit for the rally. Plans are going on now so make sure you join us and 
let Stanley know you would like to be included. Send in your ideas for 
rides to Wally and copy Stanley and myself so it can be discussed and 

put on the schedule. Already we have some trips planned as Goldwing 
rallies are always a good excuse to RIDE somewhere. There are always 
events at the rallies planned around our love of riding our Goldwings. 
Spring Fling is always well attended by out of state Goldwingers, many 

of them friends we have met at their rallies over the years. Always fun 
to renew old friendships and that is what it’s all about. Looking forward 
to our trip to the Louisiana District rally and would like to thank Stanley 

& Patty once again for filling in with the chapter duties in my absence. 
Hopefully some chapters come for a visit to try to capture the Tennessee 
Traveling plaque, make sure to welcome everyone to our family gather-

ing on April 5th.  We will be thinking about you while we soak up some 
sun in Louisiana and look forward to seeing you at Spring Fling soon 
after. 

 

Tom 

                “ Happy Trails “ 
                     Scott Wiens 



 

 

 Assistant Chapter Directors  
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Well hopefully we are through the last cold snap and on to warmer weather, sure has seemed 
like it the last couple of days anyway. As I am writing this we are just days away from head-
ing to Spring fling and I can’t tell you how much we are looking forward to it. District rallies 
can be a lot of fun to go too but like anything you have to put some effort into it and work 

toward getting the most out of it, in fact that is the same with any chapter function as well, 
you just can’t wait on the fun to come to you, you have to work on making it happen. A few 
ways to get the most out of chapter life is to participate, show up to all the meetings that you 
are able too, make some of the scheduled rides in fact even suggest some and if you are not 

comfortable leading one then I am sure we can always find someone to lead it for you. With 
a chapter it is a whole group of people that enjoy the same interest and enjoy spending time 
together, it’s not groups inside a group but the whole group that makes it work. In every 
chapter it is people willing to help others and thinking of others when we make our plans so 
that we all get the benefits and we all get the most that chapter life can offer and the same 

goes for district events as well and you know the old saying and it still holds true today, the 
more the merrier because we all like to eat, socialize and above all ride. Hope to see you all 
at our meeting.  

 

 

       Stanley   
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Now you See Me…Now You Don’t! 
From the time I first I laid eyes on a Gold Wing decked out with the ‘Pearl Hot Rod Yellow’ Honda paint I 
wanted one!  That bright color looked so great with the chrome gleaning and outlining it so perfectly.  It 
was like peas and carrots…burger and fries!  That is why when last Fall a beautiful, low mileage 2001 
Gold Wing came into my radar for a great price I fell in love with it immediately, bought it and named her 
Elly May after the blond-haired character on the Beverly Hillbillies (LOL).  However, beyond the beauty I 
saw in that beautiful yellow color there was another more practical reason I liked the color and that was 
because I believed it would make me more visible on the road.  I had always wondered if I was right in that 
assumption so I decided to find out. 
 
We have all seen our share of motorcycles that are black.  My first Honda was a black 1974 Honda 750 
Four with a Vetter fairing and saddle bags (see picture).  We have also 
seen our share of riders decked out in all black leather and why not?  It 
looks so stinking cool!  However, although black does indeed look so 
cool the distinct downside is visibility.   
In a study about the relationship between vehicle accidents and color a 
very distinct correlation was found between the color of a vehicle crash 
risk.  This study was done for automobiles but there is no reason to 
think it doesn’t also apply to motorcycle colors as well.  The study 
showed that the color white was the safest color with the colors yellow, 
beige and cream very closely behind.  The rest of the study results 
compared the crash risk percentage of other colors as they related to the 
color white.  These were the results: 

Green - 4% higher crash risk  
Blue & Red - 7% higher crash risk 
Silver – 10% higher crash risk 
Grey – 11% higher crash risk 
Black – 12% higher crash risk (the highest) 

Time of day and vehicle color also has an impact on crash risk.  In a study that focused on dusk and dawn 
accidents, it was found that black vehicles had a 47% higher crash risk when compared to white.  Grey had 
a 25% higher crash risk during those same times.  This was attributed primarily to low visibility of these 
colors due to how they blended into the surroundings. 
 
It also goes without saying that the color of the riding apparel also plays a significant factor in visibility.  
One study showed that motorcyclists were 37% less likely to be involved in an accident when wearing 
high-visibility or fluorescent clothing.  White helmets were recommended over darker colors.   
 
In the final analysis we all know the greater accident risk we run by riding a motorcycle. However, in addi-
tion to good defensive riding habits, riding as a group, lighting up our bikes, etc., brighter 
colored paint and high visibility clothing can also reduce the risk of an accident.   
 
Oh, by the way.  Did I tell you I love Elly May?  



 

 

Technical Coordinator: Chris Harden 
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Have you checked your bike before you ride? Riding season is upon us and before 
you ride you need to check your bike over for safe and enjoyable rides. Things to 
keep in mind are checking fluids and topping off ,looking at tire conditions and 
pressure, inspecting lights and looking at controls and switches, and look at your 
accessories to make sure they are working properly and secure to the bike.  
   It appears we have some log rides on the schedule this year and it is important to 

make it home safely. 

Chris 



 

 

                                              
 

 

 

On April 4, 2022, the Chapter B Goldwing Road Riders headed to the Louisiana District Annual Rally, Mor-
gan City, Louisiana. Dave and Betty Roberts headed the ride. The rest of the riders con-
sisted of Tom and Merrile Peck and John and Doretha Thompson. The riders met at the 
Flying J at Watt Road (Exit 373) at 9:00 am.  
Our leader Dave had a quest to make in Northport, Alabama. He had to be there before 
3:00 pm and was not going to let anything get in his way. He had to be at this Restau-
rant called the City Café to eat their meat loaf! According to Dave they had the best 
meat loaf around. We made it just in a nick of time. We were the last customers to make it 
in. Dave had his mouth fixed for the taste and ready to eat. He drove over three hundred 
miles for that meat loaf! Sorry to say this but Dave was a disappointed man when he put 
his order in and they had no meat loaf! But he sucked it up and ordered something else 

because all the food was delicious. We continued our journey and bunked down for the night 
at the Drury Inn Suites, Meridian, Mississippi.  
On Tuesday morning we awoke to rain and tornado warnings. We asked for a late checkout 
to wait until severe weather was over. At around noon warnings were lifted, rain had stopped 
so we headed out to Louisiana. We arrived in the city of New Orleans at getting off from 
work time. The interstate was hot, hectic, and scary! They drove like mad people. They have 
no courtesy or respect for other drivers. Dave thought he would keep them from cutting so 
close to us by getting in the other lane and slowing down, keeping us tight. They blew horns 
at him, passed him on the left shoulder almost clipping his trike. All this commotion caused 
Dave to get separated from us about ten cars ahead. Dave told us one guy slowed up stared 

at him like he might do something. He thought he was going to get shot. That was a scary 
moment! Dave pulled over waited for us and we were together again. But we got through 
after a long hot ride. 
We finally arrived in Morgan, City, Louisiana on Tuesday evening sometimes around 
7:00 pm. We checked in at the Clarion Inn and unloaded our stuff. Then ate a delicious 
seafood dinner of our choice at the hotel’s restaurant. 
On Wednesday, the Louisiana District took us on a guided, organized bike tour to New 
Orleans. We left at 9:00 am so we did not get caught up in the going to work or getting 
off traffic time. We toured on our bikes from the Mississippi River to Lake Pontchartrain. 
We saw and heard many interesting facts of how Hurricane Katrina flooded New Orle-

ans. It was remarkably interesting seeing how things were built back together. 
Riding down historical St Charles Avenue viewing the big, beautiful homes 
were impressive! We stopped downtown and had lunch at the famous New 
Orleans PoBoy restaurant. Afterwards we visited a New Orleans cemetery. 
We got off and toured the cemetery some. Our tour leader taught and showed 
us interesting facts on the burial process and what 
happened to the cemetery during the Katrina storm. 
The whole cemetery was under water. We ended 

our tour at Café Du Monde Coffee and Beignets where we enjoyed Beignets. Then 
headed back to Morgan City. 
Thursday’s lunch was the highlight of the day! We had free lunch provided by the 
local Honda Dealer. They fed us a hearty portion of Louisiana style huge boil 
shrimps, with boil corn, sausage bake potatoes and Cole slaw! It was so very tasty! 
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Afterwards we headed back to the hotel for the opening ceremony. At 
Dusk we gathered for the Lighted Bike Parade through Morgan City. We 
had around thirty-two lighted bikes parading through Morgan City. It was 
a beautiful remarkable sight. It ended at an ice cream parlor where we all 
had good ice cream. Then we headed back to the hotel individually. 
On Friday there were guided rides to the Gator Farm or a plantation. 
Dave and Betty toured the Oil Rigs Museum. Merrilee, Tom, John, and I 
went to Avery Island to tour the McElhenny Co. Tabasco Farm and Mu-
seum. This is the birthplace and home of World-Famous Tabasco Brand 
pepper sauce. We also toured the Shadow on the Tech Historical Home in Iberia Louisiana. 
Friday was also a big day for John. It was his 70th birthday. While at Avery Island we had 
brunch at the restaurant called 1868. Everything on the menu had tabasco in it. We had a 

dish called Shrimp Etouffee. It consisted of smothered gulf shrimp; Tabasco original red peppers sauce 
topped over rice. It was delicious! The servers sang happy birthday to John. They gave us some Louisiana 
bread puddin to celebrate his birthday. All I can say is that it tasted better than good! I do not like bread 
puddin but I liked that! 
We headed to Morgan City to get ready for the Mardi Gras Madness Ball. That was ex-
citing and fun! People dressed in costumes of their choices. The district put on 
dance shows and other ac- tivities. The Blues Brothers singing, and dancing act was 
the bomb for me. Those guys done an impressive job! Although one of them tripped 
and fell His partner grabbed him up quickly and the show went on. Later we learned he 
broke his arm. He took a licking and kept on ticking. 
Then it was costume judg- ing and crowning the King and queen of the Mardi Gras 
time. John and I went up. John was dressed as King, and I was the Wooded Huntress. 
We had to parade around in a circle dancing. Well John was the first to go and I fol-
lowed. As soon as John got in the very middle of the floor he suddenly tripped on my foot and fell. As he 
was going down, he grabbed on to my cape and snatched it off breaking the snap. That kept me from fall-
ing on him. People came to his rescue and helped him up. We continued like nothing happened. Then it 
was judging time. John was crowned the king of the Mardi Gras! He was so surprised and happy! I whis-
pered to one of judges that it was the king’s birthday. They sang happy birthday and celebrated the king all 
night. Everyone he met was bowing and saying happy birthday to the King! He was as happy as a fat rat in 

a cheese factory! 
The night was not over yet for King John. Little did he know that Dave, Tom, Betty and 
Merrilee Had a cake made for him. They had planned a little surprise birthday party in 
Dave and Betty’s room for him. All he could say was wow what a night and this is the 
best birthday ever! So, we ate cake and celebrated some more until we got tired, and we 
all went to bed.  
On Saturday we chilled out and visited the vendors. Saturday night was the closing cere-
mony. It was ticket calling time to win gifts and money. Chapter B racked up! Tom’s 
number was called three times. He won three t shirts and a cap. Dave won a five-hundred-

dollar gift certificate and king John won the grand prize of five hundred dollars cash! Af-
ter that Dave wanted to go sing a karaoke song. So, we went listened to him, and hung out for a while. 
Then the crew headed to Dave and Betty’s room to eat the rest of the King’s cake. Then off to bed we 

went to rest for the long journey back home. 

Submitted By Doretha Thompson 
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I have a set of centramatic balancers for a 2010 two 
wheeler asking $225. Brand new. See Scott Seal  

Items For Sale 

We have someone looking for a pull behind trailer for their 
Bike if you know of one for sale. 

You can contact Ronnie Revels (AKA Big Dog) 

Wanted Item 

Antenna mount flags for sale still have 3 left at 40.00 
each  
 
See Chris Harden 



 

 

 

Mens black jacket, pants, socks and gloves XTRA LARGE 
$400.00 OBO 
 
Womens black jacket, pants, socks and gloves MEDIUM 
$400.00 OBO 
Contact Pat at 423-562-1962 

Excllent condition.  Blue in color with zip out linings. 
 
Mens size 3XL (fits a XL size with heavy clothing under)   
$100.00 OBO 
 
Mens size small (fits a medium size women with heavy clothing under) 
$100.00 OBO 
 
Contact Pat 423-562-1962 

Items For Sale 

Brand new, never installed Gold Wing GL1500 or GL1800 ride off center replacement 
stand. 
$175.00 
Contact Pat at 423-562-1962 
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ROAN MOUNTAIN STEAK-OUT 2022 
Saturday, May 21 

 
“BACK TO OUR ROOTS” 
“Doin' Nothin' Real Slow” 

 
STEAKS SERVED 1:00  

12 oz New York Strip, USDA Choice  
Baked Potato 

Grilled Onions 
Side Salad 

Dessert 
Coffee 
Coke 
Tea 

Water 
$20.00 (Pay on Arrival) 

(Bring yer own plate, knife, and fork! It's a Steak-Out tradition) 
 
 

(Make Reservations by May 1. Maximum Capacity 50) 
Call or e-mail Tom 423-383-0339,  tjarrell@charter.net 

 
50/50 

 
Keepin' It Simple; Keepin' It Fun.”  

 

 

TAKE TO STEAK-OUT:   PLATE, STEAK-KNIFE, FORK 
                                Cost is $20 on site 
        Steak served at 1:00 p.m. Saturday, May 21st 
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Ladies, please submit some of your favorite 
Recipes to Merrilee so they can be used here 
in this section and we  can share them with 

Submitted by Patty Rinehart 
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Ingredients 
Biscuits: 

• 2 cups all-purpose flour 

• 1 tablespoon baking powder 

• 1 teaspoon salt 

• 8 tablespoons shortening 

• ⅔ cup buttermilk 

• ½ cup crispy bacon bits 

• 1 tablespoon butter, melted 
Strawberry Butter:  

½ cup strawberry preserves 

½ cup butter, softened 

¼ cup strawberries, chopped 

Instructions 
1. Preheat oven to 425 degrees.  

2. In a large mixing bowl, combine the flour, baking powder and salt. Cut in the shortening 
until the mixture forms coarse crumbles resembling small peas. Stir in buttermilk and bacon 
until just combined.   

3. Roll out dough and cut into 8 biscuits (about 2 ½ inches each). Brush tops with melted 
butter and bake for 10 to 12 minutes until golden. 

4. While biscuits bake, prepare the strawberry butter. In a medium bowl, combine strawberry 
preserves, butter and strawberries. Stir until creamy and combined.  

5.   Serve biscuits warm with strawberry butter on top. 
 

Bacon Biscuits with Strawberry Butter 

Makes: 8 biscuits 

Prep Time: 15 minutes 

Cook Time: 20 minutes 

Total Time: 35 minutes  
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Linda. Bridges 5/12 
Steve Skeens 5/22 

Over the years Chapter B has chosen the Lifestyle program as not only a great fund raiser but pro-
vides a good excuse to get together for a ride. You all know how much fun it is to enjoy a new 
place to eat in our area.  Most locations offer a buy one and get one free so one card for each cou-
ple works best, individuals always get 1/2 off a menu item. The pocket saver costs $20 and the 
chapter keeps $6 of this for their favorite fund raising effort. The more the merrier as we schedule 
dinner rides using our Lifestyle cards,. We presently have sold all the cards we had earlier this year 
but hopefully we’ll have them again next year. 

 
 

Call Wally and let him know your next suggestion 
for our next night out using our Lifestyle cards 

None this Month  

 

A suggestion for next Lifestyle night is May 19th , is El chico Café around 6:15 ish…
number  #46  on the foldout…. 
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   Chapter B Ride Schedule 

Submitted by Wally  

April 28
th
 – 30… Spring Fling in Pigeon Forge… 

 
May 
 
3

rd
….Tuesday regular meeting same time Bat channel… 

 
 
14

th
…. Back Road Extravaganza. Leave Wally’s house at 0900,  

 
19

th
….Lifestyle Dinner night, El Chico,116 Cedar Ln, Knoxville, #46 on card around 6:15ish…. 

 
21

st
….  Roane Mtn Steak Out… 

 
June 
 
4

th
…… Annual Chapter Bee Pick a Nic at Norris Dam, shelter #2  

 
7

th
…. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our 

social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 
 
11

th
….Ride to Portsmouth Ohio to visit the flood wall Murals. Meet at Shoney's exit 134 Caryville.  TBA time 

 
28

th
 – July 2

nd
….. Wing Ding #43…Shreveport, La, info on GWRRA Web Page or newsletter…. 

 
July 
 
5

th
…. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our 

social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 
 
August 
 
2

nd
….. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our 

social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 
 
September 
 
6

th
…. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our 

social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 
 
10

th
….    Ride to Renfro Valley to the Country Music Hall of Fame. Depart 9am from Shoney's exit 134 Caryville  

 
25

th  
….   5 Day Plop Ride to Danville, KY,  25

th
 to 30

th
….  Staying at the Comfort Suites, Danville, KY …. 

 
October 
 
4

th
 …. Shoney’s Restaurant 2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN Exit 122 off I-75 (Rt. 61 Museum exit) Eat at 6:00 PM & our 

social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 
 
 



Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  
Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 
Chapter M meets at Shoney’s 1100 Highway 321 
Lenoir City, just off I-75 exit 81,  CD Brian & 
Loretta Richards 865-249-6173 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month 
at Shoney's 1021 Lamar Alexander Pkwy 
Maryville, Eat at 6pm Meeting at 7pm. Chapter 
Directors Bob Mack Jr. and Margie Pagano 865-
376-5090. 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Cor-
ral, 2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  
Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 
pm CD  Gene & Donna Dunn 631-848-9435 

Chapter T meets the 4th Saturday Each month  
at the Down Home Restaurant, 7755 Rutledge 
Pike, Rutledge TN 37861 
Eat at 11:00 am/Meet at 12;:00 Pm  CD: Lee Ann 
& Wilburn Hayes 423-497-2945 

 

We have several Chapter Shirts, you can choose the one you 
like. Pat can order or you can purchase on 
your own and we can get the embroidering 

done for you. 
 

Place your Order with Pat Talley 
Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 

INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING:   
Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)........$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars …........................................   2.00 
    Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch …..…….……  6.00 
  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   6.00 
  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Blue & Red District Patch ……………………   5.00 

  TN District Pin   ……………………………….. 4.00 
Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 
 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad 
for your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, 
Earrings, Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy 
Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 

 
LET'S GO SHOPPING!  
See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

              423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 
Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  
Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  
Call Tom & Merrilee Peck  
423-907-9712 / 423-494-9818 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at 
Bob Evans, I-26 Boone’s Creek Exit, Kingsport, 
Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gathering at 7:00pm. 
TN  Tom & Carolyn Jarrell  
423-383-0339 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Thursday at  Eat at 
6:30 pm The new place is Ruby Tuesdays, 2316 
N Main St, Crossville, TN.  Meeting at 7:00 pm 
Chapter Director is Randy Ryan. 985-201-3791 
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Lets Visit 

http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx

